February 5, 1976

Dr. HNubar K. Astarjian
West Hamton Road

M.R. 28

Binghamton, Hdew York 13903

Dear Dr. Astarjian:

Some time ago we wrote you asking that you
renew your St. Vartan Stewardshin for another
vear. We are most anxious to hear from vou in
this regard.

Your initial enrollment as a Steward is evidence
of your awareness of the importance of this
program to our Diocese.

It is our hope that this awareness will prompt
you to continue vour support.

Sincerely,

Stephen Kambourian
Executive Director
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